
APPLE VALLEY GUN CLUB
General Membership Minutes

May 10, 2023

Called to Order: 7:01 pm

Pledge of Allegiance - Presentation of the Colors by the Boy Scouts and recital by all in
attendance.

Quorum Confirmation: by Dina McKinney

All members recited NRA 3 Gun Safety Rules

Approval of April 2023 GMMinutes- Allen moved approval of the minutes as written.
Seconded by Debbie. All in favor. None opposed. Motion passes

Reports
President-Timothy Neubauer

1. No report

Vice President-Deborah Harris:
1. Report on Safety at the Range (both good and bad): None
2. Update on Memorial Garden- At the Independence Day BBQ we will do a

dedication ceremony.
3. Adobe is also getting worked on so check out the improvements.

Treasurer- Jonathan Weldy: (absent. Dina reported on his behalf)
1. Report on account balances to include Business Checking, Capital

Account, Money Market Account, and Scholarship Account.

Secretary- Dina McKinney
1. Report on Membership numbers- total 1,091 (504 regular, 470 senior,

113 associate, 4 honorary life)
2. US Patriot Armory Grand Opening-AVGC booth
3. Purchased the URL www.AVGCJOIN.com

Range Reports
● Pistol Range-John Melton: people are facing the stands the right way,

which is great, now just remember to put them back.

Tim Neubauer - SASP: Tim described the program and gave the dates
and times. Mike Dalton is coming to do a clinic for us, he invented Steel
Challenge

● Indoor Range -Ray Jameson: (absent) No report

http://www.avgcjoin.com/


Ray - Junior programs: (absent) No report

● Rifle Range-Jason Myskow: There are new holes in the roof. Don’t shoot
the roof! He will circle the holes and keep track going forward. Be
mindful of where you are pointing your muzzle! You can shoot out to
300 yards now at night due to the new lighting.

Alex Montenegro - CMP: Alex described the program in detail.

● Trap Range- Dave Scheppmann: Dave went over the open trap schedule

● Archery Range-Sandy Oberlies: Sandy went over the open archery
schedule and pricing.

● Facilities - Don McAfee: Thank you to everyone that came to the last
work party, especially Terri Sweet, who did a bunch of weeding around
the trees! This is YOUR range, help take care of it!

Other Reports
● Merchandise-Michelle Nakata: Michelle went over the newmerch that

she has. The old stuff is on sale. Thank you, Deb for revamping the
merch area in the Adobe.

● Education and Training-Debbie Harris: Last night was the first Novice
Shooter Workshop and it went well! She went over the schedule for the
future workshops.

● Matches-Matt McCourt: Matt gave a brief description of the matches
that the club offers and the dates coming up.

Special Report

● David Smith with a Legislative Update: David went over the latest
happenings in Sacramento and Washington. David’s full report will be
on the website in the coming days. Thank you, David!

OLD BUSINESS -

1. None

NEW BUSINESS

1. If Approved by the Board to take to the General Membership:
a. BODWorkshop Referrals: (ALL ITEMS TABLED)
b. Jonathan Weldy-monetary requests (Tim reported on his behalf)

1. Independence Day July 1 BBQ request for funds NTE $1,750.00
2. 20' connex-the price delivered would be NTE $3,000.00 to replace

the wooden shed we store targets in.
3. Connex roof repair & coatings (first three containers) NTE $2,400



Jason moved approval of items 1, 2, and 3. Seconded by Dave. No
discussion. All in favor. Motion passes.

2. Members Forum (if there were any submissions): None
3. Introduction of newmembers by Tim. Allen moved to accept the newmembers

as probationary. Seconded by Bill. All in favor. Motion passes. Deb went over
the probationary requirements and reminded them to pick up their new
member packets.

4. 50/50 raffle with half the proceeds going to the Scholarship Fund. WINNER
Michelle Nakata! Congratulations.

Adjourned 7:54 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted,
Dina McKinney, Secretary
Apple Valley Gun Club


